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WASATCH FRONT REGIONAL COUNCIL

ROADWAY SAFETY AUDITS
LETTER OF CONCURRENCE AND MATCH AGREEMENT

This Letter of Concurrence represents a formal agreement between the Wasatch Front Regional Council
and Weber County for the information below, consistent with the letter of intent submitted by Weber
County to WFRC for assistance through the Safe Streets and Roads for All grant to complete the Roadway
Safety Audits (RSA) effort.

PROJECT INFORMATION

Project Title: Roadway Safety Audit: 2550 South from 3500 S to 4700 W

Project Manager: Brooke Stewart & Ashley Thoman

Address: 2380 Washington Blvd. #320, Ogden, UT 84041

Manager Email: bstewart@webercountyutah.gov, athoman@webercountyutah.gov
Manager Phone: 801-399-8056

LOCAL GOVERNMENT MATCH AGREEMENT

Cash Amount: not to exceed $10,000 per corridor

Note: Local match amount will depend on the number of corridors included in this project. Final amount will not
exceed 510,000 and will be invoiced prior to project start.

Note: There is a minimum expectation that local government representatives are responsive to WFRC staff and the
consultant, participate in project meetings, and guide the RSA to a final product that is acceptable to the city and
included in the final corridor design.

TOTAL ROADWAY SAFETY AUDIT PROJECT RESOURCES

Grant Budget*: $280,000
Local Match*: $56,000
Federal Contribution*: $224,000
*To be shared equally with the participating communities.
GENERAL TIMELINE
Start Date: October 1, 2025
End Date: June 30, 2026
DELIVERABLE

A roadway safety audit report for the corridor selected by Weber County.

As part of this agreement, it is understood that the governing administration of Weber County agrees to
pay the cash amount above and will in earnest consider recommending the final work products for
implementation.

Date County Commissioner/Approved Appointee



